
Board of Library Trustees Meeting 
June 5, 2012 

7:00 p.m. 

 

Medway Public Library 

 
Attendees: 

Trustees: 

Diane Burkhardt 
Carol Brown 
Ed Duggan 
Chris Monahan 
William Roberts 
Wendy Rowe 

Citizens: 

Margaret Perkins, Acting Director 

* Board Reorganization: 

Margaret took charge with commendable dispatch at 7:04pm 

• Election of Chair 

Motion to nominate Wendy - CB1, ED2, passed unanimously 

• Election of Secretary 

Motion to nominate Bill - ED1, CB2, passed unanimously 

• Election of Vice Chair 

Motion to nominate Carol - ED1, CM2, passed unanimously 

• New member Diane Burkhardt 

Welcome! 



• The Trustees thank retiring Trustees MaryAnn Cabibbo 

Ed presented a motion of thanks for MaryAnn's years as a Trustee. ED1, WLR2, 
passed unanimously 

A. Approval of Agenda 

Motion to approve agenda - CB1, CM2, passed unanimously 

B. Secretary's Report 

Motion to approve the May secretary's report, CB1, CM2, 4-0-2 (Bill wasn't there 
and Diane hadn't been elected). 

C. Citizens Speak 

o Medway 300 Committee Event Coordinator Carole Bernstein spoke about 
their plans 

She will get us the rough dates for the various activities she outlined. She 
liked the various things we've been discussing, the deadline to get on the 
list on the order of 2 months off. 

The arts weekend will travel to the library. 

o Brief presentation by Friends of the Medway Public Library Co-Presidents 
- Meg Hamilton & Diane Busa 

The Friends presented a much appreciated check for $15,000. 

They're looking to get involved with other Medway groups to promote the 
Library, such as the Girl Scouts. 

D. Budget Report 

Parttime salaries are high because an employee is out on medical leave. Will need 
to take money from the Heating and Electric budgets and dip into the Tuchinsky 
interest 

E. Director's Report 

Margaret doesn't like on philosophical grounds the Overdrive Advantage program 
which allows libraries to buy extra copies of popular e-books for the local library 
only (they don't circulate through Minuteman). It kind of defeats the purpose of 
being in a network. However, it gets us more copies, and the e-books are in 



demand. She is inclined to spend the $1000, particularly since the current 
promotion gives us a huge discount. The Trustees were supportive. 

The Trustees decided to wait on coffee machines until the basement renovations 
are complete. Margaret received an inquiry from a company interested in selling 
coffee in the Library. We will most likely investigate to see if we can get a better 
deal. 

F. Old Business 

o Medway 2020 

Will post the after-hours custodian position (which will allow the first 
floor to be used in the evening when the upstairs is closed). 

o Medway 300 

o Program Registration Policy 

Libraries are supposed to have such a thing but few do. Deferred until next 
meeting. 

G. New Business 

H. Special Programs, Fundraising, Sponsorships 

I. Adjournment; next meeting July 3 

Motion to adjourn, (8:40PM), ED1, CM2, passed unanimously. 

 

Director's Report 

Medway Public Library 

Director’s Report 

June 3, 2012 

 

Building Maintenance 

DPS opened a hole in the wall in the Technical Services office, but found no evidence of 
water coming in. They did find an electrical outlet that was unsealed. DPS obtained a 



price quote on two new aluminum (but bronze in color) downspouts. The carpet became 
damp again during the recent rainstorm. 

Staff 

The Town has switched to an online timesheet system. We have run into a few glitches, 
mostly because the library schedule is different from that of Town Hall. Our work week 
now starts on Friday instead of Saturday, resulting in uneven work weeks for full-time 
staff who are off Friday when they are scheduled to work the next day. Town Hall is 
working on how to resolve this. 

Part-time staff will be covering almost all the on-desk hours for a staff member who will 
be out on medical leave for about 10 weeks. This will result in our going over-budget for 
part-time salaries. The scheduling will work as long as no one else is sick or takes 
vacation - but, given the season, I expect to need to find additional coverage for 
vacations. I have asked Human Resources what we would need to do in order to have 
circulation staff from neighboring libraries fill in as necessary. 

Programming 

Lorie is finishing up the brochure for the summer programs. In addition to the summer 
reading program and Paws to Read, there will be a program on owls, a family song and 
story program, a weekly science program for elementary age students, a weekly baby and 
toddler story and music program, and a young adult book group/advisory council. 

Overdrive 

As of June 6th, the Minuteman digital media catalog will have a new interface. Teen’s 
and children’s books will be separated out for browsing. We can put the link on our 
website, so children and teens could go directly to their catalogs. Minuteman is still 
researching the possibility of limiting searches to the children’s or teen’s catalogs. 

The Digital Media Committee is asking for an increase in their budget from $200,000 to 
$460,000. Based on that figure and current usage by Medway patrons, the cost to the 
Medway Library could be as much as $6,524 in FY13. There was much discussion at the 
Membership meeting concerning the possibility that Minuteman might choose to switch 
to a different eBook vendor at some point, in which case none of the Overdrive books 
would be available to our patrons any longer. There is also the problem that most of the 
“Big Six” publishers will not market to libraries. However, Membership did vote to cease 
the boycott of Harper Collins. 

During the month of June, Overdrive is offering a promotion for their Advantage 
program, which many Minuteman libraries currently use. Only residents of the town are 
able to download books obtained through the Advantage program. Most libraries are 
primarily buying multiple copies of popular books, to reduce waiting lists for their 
patrons. The enrollment fee is $1,000. Normally, enrolling libraries get half of that back 



as a credit toward book purchases, but this month enrolling libraries would get the entire 
amount back as a credit. 

Other 

Joanne Russo (Town Treasurer’s Office) reports that she has transferred funds back into 
the Tuchinsky bank account so that it now matches the figure MUNIS shows. She asked 
me to check the next bank statement to verify that it is all set. 

A vendor approached me about putting an espresso coffee/hot chocolate machine in the 
library. She says it will cost the library nothing, and they supply all the cups, etc., and 
replenish coffee and supplies regularly. It is best to place it near a water source, such as 
in the Cole Room, but not essential. She would be happy to come and talk to the Trustees 
about it if there is interest. 

The new shelving has been installed in the YA room, and volunteers are in the process of 
shifting the books and interfiling the paperbacks. 

-Margaret Perkins 

 

 

Account Acct # 
Start 
Balance 

Expen. To 
Date 

End Balance % Spent 

Salaries - Full Time 5110 $78,624.00 $74,220.76 $4,403.24 94.40% 

Salaries - Part Time 5111 $66,692.00 $65,150.78 $1,541.22 97.69% 

Longevity 5150 $850.00 $850.00 $0.00 100.00% 

Electricity 5211 $21,500.00 $12,756.18 $8,743.82 59.33% 

Heating Fuel 5212 $7,900.00 $4,435.42 $3,464.58 56.14% 

Trash 5232 $1,683.00 $1,671.32 $11.68 99.31% 

Water & Sewer 5231 $863.00 $305.85 $557.15 35.44% 

Emergency Transfer  $17,640.00 $17,640.00 $0.00 100.00% 

R & M Miscellaneous 5240 $5,784.00 $7,995.01 ($2,211.01) 138.23% 

Telephone 5341 $1,500.00 $999.77 $500.23 66.65% 

Supplies 5400 $1,600.00 $2,330.44 ($730.44) 145.65% 

Postage 5343 $264.00 $310.18 ($46.18) 117.49% 

OPS - (Minuteman 
bill) 

5380 $22,707.00 $22,851.00 ($144.00) 100.63% 

Media 5427   $0.00  

Books 5521   $0.00  

Travel 5710  $249.28 ($249.28)  

TOTAL -  $227,607.00 $211,765.99 $15,841.01 93.04% 



GENERAL FUND 

Retroactive salaries  $9,483.00    

      

  
Start 
Balance 

Expen. To 
Date 

Income to 
Date 

Account Bal 

Memorial Donations 5400 $9,836.82 $31,583.05 $22,348.15 $601.92 

Tuchinsky Fund 
Interest 

 $40,610.32 $179.76 $193.47 $40,624.03 

Tuchinsky Fund 
Principal 

 $102,869.11   $102,869.11 

Library Restitution 
Fund 

024-610-
706-4773 

$10,389.75 $7,413.60 $977.35 $3,953.50 

Copier & Printer Rev. 
Fund 

024-610-
722-4840 

$2,958.53 $350.90 $1,044.50 $3,652.13 

Meeting Room Rev. 
Fund 

024-610-
723-4840 

$2,114.18 $248.00 $460.00 $2,326.18 

Free Public Library 2017 $8,724.52 $8,282.90 $8,628.73 $9,070.35 

TOTAL - OTHER 
FUNDS 

 $177,503.23 $48,058.21 $33,652.20 $163,097.22 

      

      

Automated 
Checkout 

  $4,000.00   

 

The Medway Board of Library Trustees, The Medway Library Community and certainly 
the citizens of Medway all want to express their appreciation to MaryAnn Cabibbo for 
her long tenure of service as a Library Trustee. She was a dedicated worker on the 
Library Board and a continuing advocate for Public Libraries especially Medway's. Over 
the years she has worked as a volunteer for the Friends of the Medway Library in various 
capacities. MaryAnn will be missed as a Trustee and we can be assured that she will 
always be ond of our most ardent advocates. We wish her well and know that her legacy 
of dedicated service will shine in many of our past and future endeavors. 

 

June 5, 2012 

 

Letter to Trustees from the Friends of the Medway Library 

 



We would like to thank the library trustees, Margaret, and all the other librarians for help 
in accomplishing many of our goals. Specifically, Wendy has sent out publicity about our 
activities as well as physically labored in the Cole Room setting up for programs and 
clearing out the basement area to make room for new shelves in the Book Room. 
Margaret has given us more space to set up the ongoing sale and allows us to put up 
publicity flyers. The librarians have been willing to answer questions about Friends 
children events as well as collect the ongoing book sale money. You have let us refurbish 
areas of the downstairs lobby as well as add plants to both entrances. And all have 
graciously given us feedback for our ideas. 

Our goal is to support the library. So we are delighted to present a check for $15,000. 

Also, this fiscal year Friends specifically has funded 

a portable projector and blue ray player housed in the children’s activity room 

a beanbag chair for the children’s room 

materials for story time 

a digital frame for the downstairs lobby which displays photos of library events 

planters and flowers for both entrances (thank you newest trustee Diane Burkhardt) 

parts of various library programs such as the astronomy evening 

refreshments for Southern Rail concert 

We obtained a grant from the Middlesex Bank for the MFA pass 

We buy Southwick zoo discount passes 

In addition to financial support, Friends has sponsored many children’s programs such as 
the Gingerbread Festival and the vacation films. We hope to continue these initiatives 
and, in fact are planning a Lego building club in the fall. 

The Friends now publishes what we hope is both an informative and entertaining monthly 
newsletter that is sent to all members as well as placed in the library. We started a “Meet 
the Librarian” series and well as the “Did you Know?” box which highlights special 
library services. Eventually we want to have a Friends blog that has these newsletters as 
well as continuous photos and articles about library and Friends events. 

We have numerous other initiatives we would like to try but are limited because we have 
only about a dozen Friends volunteers who are able to actively participate in our 
fundraisers and programs. Our hopes are that our cooperative efforts will bring more 



people into the building and they will continue to view the library as a warm and inviting 
educational, informational and cultural environment. 

Meg Hamilton and Diane Busa 

Co-presidents 

Friends of the Medway Library 
 


